SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

APRIL 13, 2020
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Christy Beckman present in office and Mark Turner, Howard McCormick, Rob Crowder, Bridget Britton and Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate present by phone via zoom.  
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of adding Bridget Britton at 8:45 and Treasurer’s Report of Fee’s collected under new business.  Turner second, carried.
Schneider moved to approve the April 13, 2020 vouchers as presented.  McCormick second, carried. 

The minutes of the April 7, 2020 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as presented.  Turner second, carried. 
Rob Crowder gave an update on the current Colorado COVID numbers including an outbreak at a Brush facility. 

Bridget Britton reported on the new website she and Crowder put together for the community.  The webpage is sedgwcocovid.com and has information and resources for our residents concerning all things COVID.  Britton then reported there is a resignation in the Communication Center and she is needing to advertise for the open position.  Britton told the Board that the Intrado system needs a complete reboot which is not covered under the maintenance contract and in speaking with Motorolla, they will redo the contract and allow a different system which will save the county around $50,000 per year.  
Discussion was held on installing glass barriers in the county offices.  Beckman is waiting for a quote from an outside company and McCormick will contact the lumber yard to see if this can be done locally.  Schneider will start getting measurements.  

Turner moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report of Fee’s Collected for January through March 2020.  McCormick second, carried.  

McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  Meeting was adjourned.
_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    


                

